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20 August 2008

 Auditor-General tables its unqualified annual report to Parliament

The Auditor-General (AG) today presented its unqualified annual report to Parliament. 

The AG is responsible for the auditing of national and provincial state departments and administrations; and all municipalities and any other institution or accounting entity required by national and provincial legislation to be audited by the AG.  The AG’s purpose is to uphold and strengthen the country’s democracy by enabling oversight, accountability and governance in the public sector, thereby building public confidence.

The Chapter 9 institution is answerable only to Parliament. It is held accountable by a number of parliamentary mechanisms including the Standing Committee on the Auditor-General (SCoAG) which maintains oversight over the AG; an Audit Committee which ensures the AG maintains a sound financial and risk management and internal control system; and external auditors, BDO Spencer Steward, are responsible for auditing the AG’s financial statements and performance information.

The Public Audit Act (PAA) requires the AG to table the annual report which includes audited financial statements for the financial year ended 31 March 2008. The report incorporates performance information measured against predetermined objectives on how the AG achieved on key areas such as public sector auditing, employment equity, broad-based black economic empowerment, leadership and reputation.

 

As a non-profit-making entity which is self-funding from income generated from audit work, the AG’s budgets are always tight and geared to break even. If there is any surplus, the AG consults with the National Treasury on whether to retain or surrender the surplus to the National Revenue Fund.
In granting the AG an unqualified audit opinion, the external auditors stated in part: “in our opinion, the financial statements present fairly, in all material respects, the financial position of the Auditor-General as of 31 March 2008, and of its financial performance and its cash flows for the year then ended in accordance with International Financial Reporting Standards…the performance information presents fairly, in all material respects, the performance of the AG against pre-determined objectives for the year in the manner required by the Public Audit Act…”  

Says Deputy Auditor General Kimi Makwetu: “We are pleased with the positive outcome of our report. As an institution that is charged with scrutinising the performance of others, we are constantly striving to lead by example when dealing with public finances. We know there are still critical areas that we need to improve on and we have put measures in place to better our performance in those identified areas.

“The environment within which the AG functions is becoming more demanding and requires ever-increasing levels of professionalism. We have embraced this challenge and in the past year we have implemented a number of initiatives to achieve appropriate standards of professionalism.”
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